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 Registered Charity No. 513784

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 30th. September 2014

Present

Nadine Burns; Damian Edwardson; Elaine Ellams; Chris Horridge; Barry King; Eileen Longmore; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale; Pam Powell; Louise Wade; Marlaine Whitham; Jane Lawrence Wood.

Apologies

Tony Bostock; Margaret Carter; Paul Collins; Mike Crosby; Lorna Ellis; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Alan Mohring; Ira Whiteley; John Whiteley.

Welcome and introductions

The talk by Manacare has been postponed due to illness. Instead, at short notice, Louise spoke about working with John Whiteley and High School pupils to research the sixteen names on the War Memorial for the act of remembrance held on 4th. August. Findings are on display at the library. Their next project will be to research detail of the miners killed or honoured in WW1 listed on a plaque at St. Anne’s. Louise will research their lives and families; John their regiments etc. 

Louise talked about her findings after volunteering to archive documents from Shevington Community Primary School in connection with the school’s 200th birthday celebrations. Items found included log books from 1872 – 1999, headmasters’ diaries, registers and admission books, punishment book, stock book, donations and receipts. Louise has volunteered to index names from 1872 . She worked with children on their history project including celebrations at the end of last term. The research will be available on the school website.

Marlaine thanked Louise for her interesting talk at very short notice.

Minutes

Proposed by Eileen, seconded by Damian, the minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising

Everyone was reminded and urged to fill in the Health Consultation. The closing date has been extended to the end of October.  www.healthiertogethergm.nhs.uk 

Treasurers Report

Jim had provided detail of accounts which are available on request.

Jim had supplied details of the proposed oak trees to mark each year of WW1. via e mail; see below. Funds raised from quiz nights will cover the costs. Jim had researched suppliers. All present agreed that Jim should proceed with the order.

The cost of the tree, the first to commemorate the years of the Great War, an English Oak- quercus robur- approx.20cm in circumference a metre from the ground- ball rooted with a ground anchor system, the ground prepared and professionally planted with a guarantee of replacement should it die, £465.00 (exc VAT) as quoted by Peter Hollinrake of WLCT. It is hoped the planting can be done on November 11th Please join us for the tree planting in the memorial park. Detail at October meeting.

A grant application had been received asking for help with funding a reunion afternoon tea at the Golf Club re 200th birthday of Shevington Community School. Support staff as well as former teachers have been invited. It was proposed and agreed by all that CA would support with up to £50 if there was a shortfall in donations.

District Councillors’ Report

A list of jobs completed by the “Beat It” team is available. The team will be in the district the first week in December. Please pass details of grot spots etc. to Mike.

  m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk

The importance of returning a questionnaire re Healthier Together was stressed again. Damian updated re Heart of Wigan. The defib equipment, in its box should be sited outside the Methodist building very soon. It is hoped to hold the first training session in the building; detail will be sent on when confirmed.

Damian completed the 10k run in 1hour 37 seconds raising £526 for the heart unit.

It is hoped that the poppy mosaic will be in place outside the library by 11th. November.
North West in Bloom/Britain in Bloom

Eileen reported that all bloom groups are currently waiting for awards ceremonies when judging results will be known. The significant dates are ;- 

Thursday 16th. October in Bristol – result of Shevington’s Britain in Bloom entry.

STOP PRESS: RESULT>>> Awarded Gold  in Town category, Britain in Bloom.

Thursday 23rd. October in Southport – result of Appley Bridge and Standish Lower Ground ”It’s your Neighbourhood” entries into RHS (NW) competition.

Friday 24th. October – in Southport – result of Shevington in Bloom entry in Town section of RHS (NW) competition. More news at the next meeting.

Annual achievement awards and Lancashire Night
This will be the fourth year for achievement awards. The deadline for nominations is 10th. October. Lancashire Night celebrations will be on Friday 28th. November. Tickets now available. Bring your own drink. Community awards, hotpot, raffle, dancing and singalong with “Dukes Road”( Tony and friends.) in aid of “The Brick”

Lancashire Day, Thursday 27th.  As usual, organised by John O’Neill, 11am in the  Memorial Park. John hopes to have the third booklet of heritage walks available. Chris will organise the flag.  All welcome – please join the event if possible.

Additional updates from those present

Youth Club  Nadine has sourced funding for soundproofing; update at next meeting.

Two  youth workers have been assigned to source youth and run a junior club on a trial basis.

Carol reported that Friday “Knit and natter” at the library is flourishing with around 12 people from 4 at the start.

Andrew said that funding sources were being looked into re allotments at the field off Vicarage Lane.

Izzy continues to litter pick at the top end of the village; six bags filled on Monday.  

Carole talked about the school reunion event at the Golf Club for ex staff to celebrate Miles Lane schools 200th. anniversary.

Dorothy informed the group about a Harvest Festival event to be held in the Parish Rooms on Friday 10th. October.  Admission is free; donations to The Brick.

Jane spoke about the dementia support group held at the Methodist Church building on the last Monday in the month. Age UK soup and sandwich is available in the building every Monday and Tuesday health walks start and finish on the car park on Tuesdays. 

Pam commented about the art group held fortnightly at the library noting how lovely it is to see novices completing something in a two hour session.

Elaine spoke about walks around the district. Barry mentioned a leaflet of footpaths  re PC. Jim has started a longer walk on a Monday once a month.

There was some discussion on how best to keep in touch with ongoing events around the district. Perhaps a board at the library.People could inform library staff re events held around the districtto be added. There is a calendar of events on the CA website accessed via the PC website, however not everyone has access to an electronic device.

Damian spoke about the Poverty Action Group with food collections and toys for Christmas. This is a longstanding campaign, non political and not council run. 

Chris said the PC had plans for the tree stumps in the park to be carved with one becoming a story teller throne.

Barry spoke about concerns over parking at Whiteacre when motorists car share.  
Work on the Parish Plan review has been curtailed due to health issues, hopefully completed by the new year.

Electrification of the Wigan to Southport line was one of the  proposals in a plan published by Merseyside. Although not approved by government, electrification would give more flexibility and speed up connections, giving an improved rail service.

Nadine will report the two lights out at Gathurst station.

Samantha Monks obtained 2 silver medals for badminton mixed doubles and ladies singles in the ‘Special Olympics’ in Belgium- she sends appreciation for the support given by the CA.

Speaker for October meeting.

Organised by Jim, Rob Ramswell will come to the meeting to speak about identifying local voluntary bodies.

Manacare hope to speak at our November meeting. 

Date and time of next meeting 

Tuesday 25th. November at 7pm. in the Methodist Church lounge

Contact details;

 Chair ; Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055   marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
Secretary ; Sheila Milnes    01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
Treasurer ; Jim Maloney      01257 253293  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District councillors ; Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk  Mike Crosby; m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk   Damian Edwardson ; D. Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk

Anyone living or working in Shevington and District is welcome to come to meetings which are held on the last Tuesday in the month, except July and December.


